
The Attorney General of Israel*

Jerusalem 2 Av 5784
August 6, 2024

Ref: 004-99-2024-017188
(Please use Ref. No. in response)

MK Benjamin Netanyahu
The Prime Minister of Israel

Dear Sir

For some time, significant government decisions have been made with flawed work processes.
They have not been preceded by professional staff work or been submitted to relevant bodies for
comment just before or during government meetings. They have been made in a manner that does not
enable the professional bodies or the ministers to fulfill their roles and duties; and are also based on
unauthorized legal opinions, whether by private elements or the Cabinet Secretary.

The result is a violation of the law and harm to the public.

We have warned in the past against disruption of the government’s work processes and the unraveling of
rules regulating the government’s work. Recently this situation has become extreme. For example, a
government decision unlawfully sought to prevent the Attorney General’s office from verifying that
government actions related to recruitment and funding of yeshiva students were lawful. The Supreme
Court annulled that government decision. Another serious example is a letter from the Cabinet Secretary
dated July 31, 2024, in which he provided a legal opinion with serious ramifications in the security realm.
This opinion was given outside of his scope of authority, and I will not elaborate further on its content.
These, as mentioned, are merely examples.

To prevent further issues in the immediate future, I would like to remind you of some fundamental
principles: It is not permissible to rely on the legal opinion of a private entity or the Cabinet Secretary as
the basis for making decisions. They are not authorized to determine the legal boundaries for the
executive branch and whether it has acted lawfully. These points apply to decisions made by the
government of Israel, members of the government, the Ministerial Committee on National Security Affairs,
and other ministerial committees.

The general principle is that the government secretariat must act in a professional and stately manner to
ensure the propriety of the government’s work. A central duty of the Cabinet Secretary is to ensure that
the government makes decisions while maintaining proper and systematized work procedures, for the
benefit of the public. Doing so would have prevented a significant portion of the failures that have
occurred.

Things must be returned to their correct course, and the sooner the better.

Sincerely

Gali Baharav-Miara
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*Translated from Hebrew by a group of concerned citizens. The Hebrew version follows.




